
 

MUNICIPALITY OF CENTRAL MANITOULIN 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING MINUTES 

MONDAY-JANUARY 25, 2021  

 

Attending: Mayor R. Stephens, Councillors Diebolt, Johnston, Scott, Shaffer, D. Stephens and 
Tribinevicius, along with the CAO/Clerk, Treasurer, Road Superintendent, Maintenance 
Supervisor, Fire Chief,  and one member of the public. 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. 

MOTION: D. Stephens and Diebolt 
That the agenda be approved with the addition of  three by-laws, 2021-01 Borrowing By-law, 
2021-02 Interim Tax Levy, and 2021-03 Tax Capping By-law…………….carried. 

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest. 

MOTION: D. Stephens and Diebolt 
That we recommend to Council that By-law 2021-01, being a By-law to authorize the borrowing 
of money to meet the current expenditures of the Municipality of Central Manitoulin, be given 
its three readings and be duly passed………..carried. 
 
MOTION: Johnston and Shaffer 
That we recommend to Council that By-law 2021-02, being a By-law to impose an interim tax 
levy for the current year, be given its three readings and be duly passed………….carried. 
 
MOTION: D. Stephens and Shaffer 
That we recommend to Council that By-law 2021-03, being a By-law  to adopt optional tools for 
the purposes of administering taxation limits for Commercial, Industrial and Multi-Residential 
property classes for the year 2021, be given its three readings and be duly 
passed……………carried. 
 
The Mayor gave an overview of taxation and assessment for the past several years and the way 
they work together to supply revenue for the Municipality to carry out its annual operations. 
 
The Committee reviewed and adjusted the 2021 Operating budget. 
 
The Committee next reviewed the 2021 Capital Budget, making some adjustments to the Road 
Department Capital Budget. The Committee began its review of the Property Committee’s 
Capital Budget. 
 
The Capital Budget review was not completed, and it was decided to continue on Wednesday, 
January 27th, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. on a motion made by Councillor Diebolt. 


